
GRANT COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
GRANT COUNTY LAW ENFORCEMENT CENTER 

Lancaster, WI 53813 
May 11, 2015 

 
The Grant County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 10:20 a.m. by Chairman Pat 
Schroeder.  The following members and personnel were present: 
 
LAW ENFORCEMENT COMMITTEE:  Bob Scallon, Gary Ranum, Robert Keeney and John Patcle, Larry 
Wolf and Lester Jantzen. 
 
GUESTS:  Sheriff Nate Dreckman, Chief Deputy Jack Johnson, and Kelly Bird, Recording Secretary. 
 

Kelly Bird verified the agenda had been posted at the County Clerk’s office and Courthouse.  Kelly 
posted the agenda in the Sheriff’s Department lobby.  Lester second by Gary approved the agenda as 
mailed.  John second by Lester approved the minutes from the previous meeting.  The bills for the 
Sheriff’s Office were approved in motions by Bob S. and seconded by John.  All above motions carried. 
 
Under Coroner’s Report, it was motioned by Larry and seconded by Bob K. to approve the bills.  Motion 
carried. 
 
Under Sheriff’s Briefing, Sheriff Dreckman passed out the activity report for last month.  There has still 
been an increase in car vs deer accidents.  There was 1 fatal accident since the last meeting on Hwy 18.  
One of the vehicles involved in the accident crossed the center line for an unknown reason.  Jail 
bookings have been down. 
 
A reminder that the 2015 Law Enforcement Memorial will be on Wednesday, May 13 at 11:00 a.m. and 
will be held at the Eickstein Building. 
 
The individuals attending the LEAN Training have started a new class.  The Sheriff’s Office is working on 
reducing the amount of active warrants that are in the system and are using concepts learned in the 
LEAN Training to do this. 
 
There is no additional Training to be discussed at this time. 
 
Under Grants, the Speed Trailer that was purchased through grant money is in Patch Grove and will be 
in various locations throughout the county. 
 
Under Maintenance, Chief Deputy Jack Johnson stated that most of the repairs in J Block have been 
completed.  The repairs in A Block have not been fixed. 
 
Under New Business, UCS has notified the Sheriff’s Office that they will no longer be providing Mental 
Health Services for the jail inmates as of July 1.  They will continue to provide services in emergency 



situations.  The Sheriff’s Office will have to look at hiring a private agency.  Sheriff Dreckman does not 
want to lose the ability to work with the Grant County Health Department Nursing Staff. 
 
There is no Old Business to discuss at this time. 
 
It was motioned by Lester and seconded by John to adjourn to June 8, 2015 at 10:00 a.m. following the 
Grant County Emergency/Disaster Service Committee Meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Gary Ranum, Secretary 
 
 
Kelly Bird, Recording Secretary     


